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Agenda
Opening Prayer:  Pastor Marcia Kisner

Call to Order and Adoption of the Agenda:  President Mark Lewis

Reports for Questions and Approval

-Minutes of the 2017 Annual Meeting


-Christian Education


-Inreach/Outreach


-Property Committee


-Stewardship


-Music and Worship


-Treasurer’s Reports:  General, Mission, Memorial, Scrip
Old Business

New Business
· Synod Mission support proposed $1,000.00.  2018 support was $1,000.00 we sent $969.00 to the Synod, and $527.00 to MICA. 
· Designation of offerings Ash Wednesday and Maundy Thursday to MICA and Christmas Program, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day to the General Fund.
· 2019 Budget

· Election of Officers

Closing and Adjournment
Minutes of the 2017 Nazareth Lutheran Church 
Congregational Annual Meeting

Sunday, January 21, 2018

President Mark Lewis called the meeting to order at 10:58, and Mark Lewis opened with a reading called “Say Yes to the Future” about preparing for the future from the book “Remember the Promise” by Alvin N Rogness.  19 voting members of the congregation were present for the meeting.  


The secretary read the minutes of the 2016 meeting and there were no correction to the minutes.  The minutes were approved as read.


The Memorial treasurer notified the congregation that the Memorial books were not turned over after Nancy Weatherman, the previous Memorial Treasurer, passed away. So the report was completed to the best of her ability based on the bank statements for the year.  At this time the report in the Annual report matches the bank statement.

Wendy Ringgenberg moved to accept the Committee Reports, John Egeland seconded the motion.  The reports were approved as presented by the congregation with all ayes.

Old Business:  Nothing to report.

New Business:  


In 2017 the Synod Mission support was proposed and accepted to be $1,000 and the congregation was able to send $1,125.00 to the Synod, so the Council again proposed $1,000.00 with the provision that we again send what we collect to the Synod Mission even if it is in excess of the $1,000.00.  Randy Dubberke moved to accept the Synod Mission support, Dave Lewis seconded and the motion carried.


Designation of offerings Ash Wednesday, Maundy Thursday and Good Friday should go to MICA; Christmas Program, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day to the General Fund.  Dave Lewis moved to accept as is, seconded by Wendy Ringgenberg. The motion was carried.


The 2018 budget was approved by a motion from Randy Dubberke, seconded by Dave Lewis.


Mark Lewis brought to the attention of the congregation that the church needed to have the furnaces repaired 3 times in two weeks.  It was discussed that the furnaces were over 20 years old and we may need to have all the furnaces replaced.  One of the furnaces has a cracked heat exchanger and will need to be replaced.  There was also discussion that the pipes could freeze if the situation was not looked into.

Ellen Olson moved that we get quotes from some companies for new furnaces, John Egeland seconded the motion. The motion carried with all ayes.


Wendy Ringgenberg noted that Service Legends had a promotion at this time that if you buy an air conditioner you get a furnace free.  It was proposed that we have Service Legends provide a bid.


John Lekwa of Lekwa Heating and Cooling has been servicing the furnaces for the past many years.  We will ask them provide a bid for the new furnaces and review the air conditioners too.


Pastor Marcia motioned for the approval of the 2018 Ballot. Wendy Dubberke amended the ballot to include the Memorial Treasurer be Wendy and Randy Dubberke. Pastor Marcia then motioned for the approval of the amended ballot and seconded by Dave Lewis, with approval of all ayes by the congregation.  

It was proposed that the meeting be left open until the bids for the furnace were available and could be presented to the congregation.  All agreed to this proposal.  At 11:26 AM President Mark Lewis declared that the meeting would be left open until a time that the meeting will reconvene to discuss the furnaces and the cost of the replacements.








Respectfully submitted by 

Eileen Lewis, Church Secretary
Pastor’s Report

We gathered for a Church Council meeting and I announced that we would not be having Wednesday night Bible study.  Not that there was no interest but because people were so busy and I would be doing various other meetings to make sure ministry was “happening” among our members.  
Sadly, the Women’s Bible study and meeting has decided to no longer meet.  We only had 3 current members.  Because of this I started meeting with a small group of women for coffee or a meal and a discussion of God in our lives.  I told them they needed to step up as leaders of God’s church.  One person said I don’t know how to do what our past women leaders did and I said we need to seek the Holy Spirit’s help in guiding us to what ministry in now for us today, not the past.  Our past leaders served so faithfully and are still serving but we need to see how we can serve…what ways God wants us to respond to God’s gift of Jesus Christ.  We have begun by sharing what is happening in our lives and the difficulties and the joys.  We pray for each other and chat often on “messenger.”
I shared all this with Church Council and said we need to talk and look for where and how we “do” ministry in God’s church-Nazareth.  Several ideas came forward and most of it included talking and sharing with others our faith and how God is active in our lives.  We have been looking for ways we can serve God, each other, and our world.  We have already identified several ministries…one is Feel Better Friends.  We gather yarn for this organization and they use it to make dolls for terminally ill children and children who are in need of love and care through the gift of a doll that looks like them.  Miss Wendy’s Pre-School and the Knitter’s Club at the Cambridge Memorial Library were so helpful in this project.  We pray you will continue to support this organization by giving “bits and pieces” of yarn this coming Lent so we can gift them again during the Easter season.  
I paid several visits to our members but because my hours have been cut I would appreciate it if some of you, members of this church, will visit.  Several of you already have done this and I’m so thankful you care for each other.  Plus when Mark Lewis visits he takes Kringla and our members love it.  Please prayerfully consider making visiting a part of your ministry.  Might I suggest you pray and visit Kathleen Erickson, Beverly Way, Eva Mae Sampson, Ken Larkin, Pat Bartleson , Elaine Barker, Don Rhode (and Jane too), Richard Ness and Janet Thorson (she’s retired now so has more time to share with us).  Please visit our beloved members who have many stories and their faith to share.   

In July I celebrated 20 years in the ministry and Nazareth has been the church where I began and have stayed.  God has blessed me so much with a wonderful ministry filled with joy, sadness, struggle, adventure, fun and laughter.  I am truly excited for the coming year.  A few weeks ago I preached on the Magi seeking the baby Jesus and giving him treasures.  I asked the congregation what were the treasures they had to offer to Jesus…God…and the Holy Spirit.  I’m looking forward to a year of discovering and sharing our treasures.  





Peace and Love,

Marcia Kisner

Pastor

Christian Education Committee Report
We continue to have Sunday school on Sunday mornings.  This year we combined the adults with the children.  Pastor Marcia taught and I have enjoyed having a inter-generational class.

Confirmation was moved to Wednesday afternoons.  The students seem more alert and enjoy the lessons.   

Our two largest programs continued: Vacation Bible School was held at the Methodist Church this year and we averaged 50 students from Monday – Friday.  Again we held the program Friday night and that seemed to work very well for our program.  We continue to do a Christmas program but we use adults and children.  Pastor Marcia continues to write the Christmas program for the congregation.

Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner

Pastor

Property Committee Report

At the start of this year the furnace was a concern with the multitude of service calls needed to keep it running.  There were concerns that the furnaces were over 20 years old and one of the furnaces has a cracked heat exchanger and will need to be replaced.  Lekwa cut us a great deal on the heat exchanger and replaced it for a small amount compared to the cost to replace the furnace.

This past summer we also had a neighbor express concerns that the drain pipe that we used to pull the sump pump water away from the church was flooding his property. After a few visits with Roto Router and discussions with the city it was decided that we would reroute that drain pipe to the west into the storm sewer drain on Race Street.  This was done in November.
Respectfully  submitted

Mark Lewis
Council President

In-reach/Out-reach Committee Report 
This past year we continued the fellowship following each worship.  We did celebrate Pastor Marcia’s 20th ordination in July with a special meal.  Many guests were invited and the Ringgenbergs served the meal.  
The three big events this past year was the Silent Auction held in June at Firemen’s Days.  Pastor Marcia also volunteered and organized the parade for the celebration.  The second large event was held in March and was the play “A Bad Year for Tomatoes” with a dinner on Saturday evening.  And performances on Friday and Sunday.  It was a great fundraiser for the Bell Tower and an exceptional community event.  The Cambridge City Council was considerate in allowing us to use the City Center at no cost.  It was so well received another event will be held in March of 2019.
The third event was the making and selling of Lefsa and Kringla.  This event was usually with a bake sale from the church but we participated in a community event at City Center with other venders.  Again, it was so well received we will again participate.





                    Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner
Pastor

Music and Worship Committee Report


We are so very grateful to all who participated in music at church this past year.  We again had Joanne Olson and Steve Hurst play for Christmas Eve and it again was a magical night.  Our choir sang for Holy Week, Easter, and Christmas.  Special music was provided by Lisa Smith, Ken Smith, Steve Lewis, Joyce Allen and the other choir members: Eileen Lewis, Nathan Hovland, Vince Tomlinson, Sheila Duhn, Allan Duhn, Kevin Lewis, and Pastor Marcia Kisner.  We also participated in the summer choir sing during Firemen’s Days.
     Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner

Pastor

Madrid Home Report


There was no Annual meeting for the Madrid Home Communities.  The Community is looking into a partnership arrangement of some sort with Western Home Communities.








Respectfully submitted 
David & Jamie Lewis
Delegates

Statistical Report for 2018
Funerals:  

Weddings: December 24, 2018 Alex and Maria (Tomlinson) Kuberry
Baptisms:  Kennedy Ann Olson (parents: Taylor and Skyler)
Confirmation(s): Kiera Genovese; Riley Kelly; and Caden Hasbrouck
Confirmation Instruction:  Kara Mayfield and Jasmine Mayfield 
New Members:  
Transfers into Nazareth:  
Transfers out of Nazareth: Matthew Carver
Pastoral Acts for non-members: Wedding September 29, 2018 Mark and Jessica Anderson, Okoboji IA
	Membership as of:
	12/31/16
	12/31/17
	12/31/18

	Baptized
	171
	173
	173

	Communing
	37
	34
	33

	Communing Visitors          
	35
	35
	30

	
	
	
	

	Special Services:
	
	
	

	Ash Wednesday                    
	24
	23
	25

	Maundy Thursday                
	19
	21
	11

	Good Friday                          
	23
	20
	15

	Easter Sunday
	62
	83
	62

	Christmas Program       
	26
	52
	42

	Christmas Eve                       
	51
	45
	44

	Christmas Day                       
	12
	25
	30


Cambridge Food Pantry Report 2018
The Cambridge Food Pantry has served 33 families this year.  We had as many as 8 families a week.
This year for Thanksgiving we gave out pork loins. The pork loins were donated to the pantry from Iowa Select.

We have received money from United Way, Huxley Communications and other anonymous individuals who give to the Food Bank. We received food donations from the schools, Boy Scouts, churches and many other places.  We have one person who gives things that people can’t buy with food stamps, anything that we need she buys.
We started a mobile Food Pantry last fall. And the Food Bank has started delivering our food once a month.  This has been great!

We still have four people from each church who work every Tuesday. They are Pam Anderson, Carolyn Sesker, Sonja Carmon, Rhonda Ceynar, Dale Dunlap, Dona Cowman, Nathan Hovland and Janet Thorson.  We have a few extras we can call, Judy and Ernie Schoon, and other who come to help unload.

	Beginning Balance
	$4,238.30

	Deposits
	$3,109.48

	Checks written
	

	Food Bank
	$247.02

	Fareway
	$2,290.07

	Dollar General
	$448.32

	Shelves
	$19.07

	Banner  Plaza Printers
	$330.72

	Checks
	$14.83

	Closing Balance
	$3,997.75


Janet Thorson
Janet Thorson

Chair person
Memorial Fund Report

	Balance forward 01-01-2018
	
	$11,254.59

	Deposits
	
	

	             Interest
	$9.41
	

	            Misc Deposit
	$20.00
	

	Total Deposits:  
	
	$29.41

	Withdrawals
	
	

	             Transfer to Capital improvement
	$9,126.19
	

	                          For Bell Tower
	
	

	Total Withdrawals
	
	$9,126.19

	Balance on hand, 12-31-2018
	
	$2,157.81


Accounting of the Memorial Funds
	In Memorial of
	
	Balance

	Erma Ryerson
	
	$1,153.32

	Judy Larkin
	
	$987.08

	Miscellaneous
	
	$17.41

	Balance
	
	$2,157.81


Memorial Fund Treasurer
Wendy Dubbberke
Wendy Dubberke
2018 NAZARETH LUTHERAN CHURCH ELCA MISSION FUND

In 1991 Nazareth invested $5,000.00 from the Doris Lewis bequest in the ELCA Mission Loan Fund.  This fund loans low interest monies to build new churches.   The balance in our account as of November 30, 2018 was $9,532.50.
Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith

	2018 Nazareth Mission Report

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance on 1/01/2018
	
	$ 40.64
	

	Income:
	
	
	
	

	
	Monthly offering:
	$ 1,481.00
	
	

	
	Maundy Thursday
	$ 15.00
	
	

	Total Deposits:
	
	$ 1,496.00
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	
	

	
	SE IA Synod Mission support       $ 969.00
	
	

	
	MICA
	$ 527.00
	
	

	Total Disbursements:
	
	$ 1,496.00
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance on 12/31/2018
	
	$ 40.64
	


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith

2018 GENERAL TREASURER'S REPORT

	BALANCE 01-01-2018
	
	
	$ 2,145.46

	INCOME:
	
	
	
	

	     Offering Envelopes:
	
	$ 53,264.37
	

	     Loose offering:
	
	$ 860.27
	

	     Donations/gifts
	
	$ 1,045.05
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	
	$ 55,169.69

	OTHER INCOME:
	
	
	

	     Easter Breakfast
	
	$ 51.00
	

	     Silent Auction
	
	$ 1,982.25
	

	     Lefsa
	
	$ 721.02
	

	     Thrivent Financial
	
	$ 271.00
	

	     Amazon Smiles Rebate
	
	$ 31.06
	

	     Transfer from Capital Imp.
	
	$ 2,000.00
	

	     Transfer from SCRIP
	
	$ 300.00
	

	     Farm Sale
	
	$ 1,020.72
	

	     Alliant Energy Rebate
	
	$ 100.00
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$6,177.05
	

	TOTAL INCOME
	
	
	
	$ 61,346.74

	
	
	
	

	DISBURSEMENTS:
	
	
	

	     Pastor’s Salary
	
	$ 29,899.92
	

	     Pension/Medical
	
	$ 14,861.88
	

	     Admin. Assistant
	
	$ 1,108.20
	

	     Custodian
	
	$ 1,773.12
	

	     Organist/Pianist
	
	$ 1,311.38
	

	     FICA
	
	
	$ 694.62
	

	     Worship Supplies
	
	$ 310.61
	

	     Office Supplies
	
	$ 557.58
	

	     Gas/Electric Church
	
	$ 3,315.21
	

	     Gas/Electric Parsonage
	
	$ 2,183.97
	

	     Building/Grounds
	
	$ 3,502.11
	

	     Insurance
	
	$ 3,575.00
	

	     Telephone/Internet
	
	$ 997.75
	

	     Annual & Fall Conference
	
	$ 124.06
	

	     Annual Fund raising supplies/advertising
	$ 807.92
	

	     Safe Deposit Box Rent 
	
	$ 12.00
	

	     Sunday School/Confirmation/VBS
	
	$ 448.01
	

	     Community Donations
	
	$ 150.00
	

	     Pastor Mileage
	
	$ 58.86
	

	     Bank Fees
	
	$ 56.00
	

	     Organ Repair
	
	$314.31
	

	     Christmas Gifts
	
	$ 150.00
	

	TOTAL
	
	$ 66,212.51
	

	TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS
	
	$ 66,212.51

	BALANCE 01-06-2018
	
	
	$ 2,105.21


Nazareth Treasurer

LisaSmith

Lisa Smith
2018 SAVINGS ACCOUNT TREASUERER’S REPORT
	BALANCE 01-01-2018
	$ 419.88
	

	
	
	
	

	
	INTEREST
	
	
	$ 0.43
	

	BALANCE 12-31-2018
	
	
	$ 420.31
	


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
2018 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT ACCOUNT REPORT
	BALANCE 01-01-2018
	
	
	$ 6,696.19
	

	
	TRANSFER TO GENERAL FUND
	($ 2,000.00)
	

	
	Transfer from Memorial Fund
	 $ 9,126.19
	

	
	Donations
	$ 1,350.00
	

	
	Income from Play
	$1,621.23
	

	
	INTEREST
	
	
	$ 9.63
	

	BALANCE 12-31-2018
	
	
	$ 16,803.24
	


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
SCRIP Checking

	Balance 01/01/2018
	$ 577.59

	Deposits
	$ 17,013.00

	     Purchases
	$8,650.81

	     Silent Auction
	$21.45

	     Play Income
	$1,771.23

	Total Deposits
	$10,653.46

	Disbursements
	

	     Fareway
	$ 5,723.00

	     Kum & Go
	$ 772.00

	     SCRIP Center
	$ 1,994.00

	     Transfer to Capital Improvement
	$ 1,621.23

	     Transfer to General Fund
	$ 231.45

	Total Disbursement
	$ 10,341.68

	Balance on 12/31/2018
	$889.40


SCRIP Savings

	Balance on 01/01/2018
	$ 100.06

	Interest
	$ 0.04

	Balance on 12/31/2018
	$ 100.10


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
BUDGET HISTORY REPORT
	Budget Categories
	2016
	2017
	2018

	
	Actual expenses
	Budgeted
	Actual expenses
	Budgeted
	Actual expenses
	Budgeted

	Salaries
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pastor
	$39,300.00
	$39,300.00
	$29,475.00
	$39,300.00
	 $    29,578.31 
	$29,900.00

	Pastor's Pension/Medical
	$15,905.28
	$15,800.00
	$14,277.59
	$15,800.00
	 $    15,179.14 
	$15,000.00

	Pastor’s Mileage
	$0.00
	$2,000.00
	$0.00
	$2,000.00
	 $           58.86 
	$2,000.00

	Secretary
	$1,108.20
	$1,200.00
	$1,108.20
	$1,200.00
	 $      1,108.20 
	$1,200.00

	Custodian
	$1,698.92
	$2,000.00
	$1,773.12
	$2,000.00
	 $      1,773.12 
	$2,000.00

	Treasurer
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	 $                 -   
	

	Organist
	$1,163.59
	$1,200.00
	$1,265.21
	$1,200.00
	 $      1,311.38 
	$1,200.00

	FICA for employees
	$679.32
	$400.00
	$657.90
	$400.00
	 $         686.97 
	$800.00

	Gas/Elec.-Church
	$2,856.54
	$3,200.00
	$2,767.17
	$3,200.00
	 $      3,314.21 
	$3,200.00

	Gas/Elec.-Parsonage
	$1,652.14
	$1,900.00
	$1,811.55
	$1,900.00
	 $      2,183.97 
	$1,900.00

	Water

Sewer-Church
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge

	Water

Sewer-Parsonage
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge

	Telephone
	$931.45
	$1,000.00
	$976.22
	$1,000.00
	 $      1,064.76 
	$1,000.00

	Newsletter Postage
	$0.00
	$150.00
	$0.00
	$150.00
	 $           70.00 
	$150.00

	Building/Grounds
	$743.91
	$1,000.00
	$17,303.95
	$1,000.00
	 $      3,816.42 
	$1,000.00

	Church Insurance
	$3,180.00
	$3,500.00
	$3,297.00
	$3,500.00
	 $      3,575.00 
	$3,600.00

	Computer/Copier/

Office Supplies
	$933.00
	$850.00
	$1,342.69
	$850.00
	 $         674.66 
	$850.00

	Worship Supplies
	$518.74
	$300.00
	$386.70
	$300.00
	 $         483.16 
	$300.00

	Outreach/Fellowship
	
	
	$412.06
	$300.00
	 $         487.30 
	$250.00

	Synod Fall Conference
	$246.98
	$400.00
	$625.00
	$400.00
	 $         124.06 
	$400.00

	Education/

Sunday School
	$174.30
	$100.00
	$159.30
	$100.00
	 $         294.88 
	$150.00

	Council Authorized
	436.48
	$200.00
	$272.00
	$200.00
	 $         312.00 
	$200.00

	Play and Dinner expenses
	
	
	
	
	$          254.12
	

	Totals:
	$71,528.85
	$74,800.00
	$78,015.93
	$74,800.00
	$66,350.52
	 $ 65,100.00 


ProposedBudget

	
	
	
	
	

	Salaries
	Percent of Budget used
	2018 Budget
	2019 Proposal
	Percentage of change

	Pastor
	98.92%
	 $ 29,900.00 
	$30,000.00
	0.3344%

	Pastor's Pension/Medical
	101.19%
	 $ 15,000.00 
	$15,000.00
	N/C

	Pastor's Mileage
	2.94%
	 $ 2,000.00 
	$1,000.00
	-100%

	Secretary
	92.35%
	 $  1,200.00 
	$1,200.00
	N/C

	Custodian
	88.66%
	 $   2,000.00 
	$2,000.00
	N/C

	Treasurer
	
	 
	
	

	Organist
	109.28%
	 $ 1,200.00 
	$1,400.00
	14.29%

	FICA for Custodian, 

Organist, Secretary
	85.87%
	 $    800.00 
	$800.00
	N/C

	Physical Plant Maintenance:
	
	 
	
	

	Gas/Elec.-Church
	103.57%
	 $ 3,200.00 
	$3,500.00
	8.57%

	Gas/Elec.-Parsonage
	114.95%
	 $ 1,900.00 
	$2,200.00
	13.64%

	Water/Sewer/Garbage-Church
	
	 No Charge
	No Charge
	

	Water/Sewer-Parsonage
	
	 No Charge
	No Charge
	

	Telephone
	106.48%
	 $ 1,000.00 
	$1,000.00
	N/C

	Newsletter Postage
	46.67%
	 $   150.00 
	$150.00
	N/C

	Building/Grounds
	381.64%
	 $ 1,000.00 
	$1,000.00
	N/C

	Church Insurance
	99.31%
	 $ 3,600.00 
	$3,700.00
	2.77%

	Piano/Organ/Misc/
Office Supplies
	79.37%
	 $    850.00 
	$700.00
	-21.43%

	Worship/Evangelism:
	
	 
	
	

	Worship Supplies/Supply Pastor
	161.05%
	 $  300.00 
	$500.00
	40%

	Outreach/Fellowship
	194.92%
	 $  250.00 
	$500.00
	100%

	Continuing Ed/Fall Conference
	31.02%
	 $   400.00 
	$300.00
	-33.3%

	Education/Sunday School
	196.59%
	 $   150.00 
	$300.00
	100%

	Misc.(Council Authorized)
	156.00%
	 $   200.00 
	$200.00
	N/C

	Play and Dinner
	
	Not previously budgeted
	$500.00
	

	TOTAL BUDGET EXPENDITURES:
	101.92
	$65,100.00
	$65,950.00
	1.29%


Ballot 2018
Officers

President (1 year term)

Mark Lewis


Vice President (1 year term)
John Egeland
Secretary (1 year term)
Joyce Allen
Treasurer (1 year term)
Lisa Smith
Audit Committee

Nathan Hovland
Memorial Treasurer

Wendy Dubberke
Madrid Home Delegates

Jamie Lewis

David Lewis
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